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July 28, 2020 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  Stormwater Management Commission  

From: Kurt Woolford, Chief Engineer 
 
RE:  First Amendment to the IGA between SMC and East Skokie Drainage District (ESDD) pertaining to the 

mitigation of Isolated Waters of Lake County 

ACTION:  APPROVAL 
                         
SMC and the ESDD entered into an agreement on June 10, 2015 to utilize isolated wetland mitigation credits 

that were required for impacts from the ESDD Proctor & Gamble channel project. SMC constructed multiple 

phases of wetland/flood mitigation projects at the Jaime properties to create the mitigation credits. 

The original IGA with ESDD was expensed to cover the typical wetland mitigation cost, although we have 

worked over a series of construction and maintenance contracts to save funding in hope of expanding the use 

of these funds in the watershed.  ESDD has been aware of these efforts and supported that concept.  

The attached IGA amendment was approved by the ESDD to allow unused funds to be utilized for the Route 

41-Naval Station Great Lakes (NSGL) flood mitigation engineering study. This allows SMC to pay for the study 

from our current FY20 expense budget. SMC will be reimbursed 100% (revenue) for the engineering study. 

All three projects (Proctor & Gamble channel, Jaime mitigation properties, and the Route 41-NSGL engineering 

study) are in the Skokie River sub-watershed within the City of North Chicago. 

 

Please contact Kurt Woolford at kwoolford@lakecountyil.gov or 847-377-7720 with any questions. 
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